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The Lakes of the Four 
Seasons Board of Directors 
will hold two Public Hearings 
on the proposed community 
budget for the year 2023-24.

The first budget meeting to 
present a preliminary budget 
to LOFS residents will be on 
Monday, December 12 in the 
Seasons Lakehouse Ballroom 
following a regular public 
meeting that begins at 7:30 p.m. 

The Board will have a second 
meeting on Monday, January 
9 at 7:30 p.m. in the Seasons 
Lakehouse Ballroom to present 
the proposed budget.

The 2023-24 budget is set 
to be approved at the regular-
ly scheduled Board meeting 
on Monday, January 23. The 
POA Board is interested in 
hearing residents’ concerns 
for the coming year’s bud-

get and encourages residents 
to attend these informative 
meetings.

Please send your budget 
requests to the Community 
Manager, Rick Cleveland at 
1048 N. Lake Shore Drive, 
Crown Point, IN 46307 or by 
email at cmgr@lofs.org

You may also call the POA 
office at 219-988-2581 to 
make your request.

The Lakes of the Four 
Seasons POA Board is look-
ing for Property Owners in 
good standing to become 
members of the Election and 
Master Plan committees.

If you are interested in 
becoming a member of one 
of these committees please 
contact the POA office at 
219-988-2581 or email the 
Community Manager at 
cmgr@lofs.org and let us 
know which committee you 
are interested in becoming a 
member of and give us your 
name, lot number or address 
and your contact information.

The deadline for applying 
is Thursday, January 5, 2023. 

For those residents that 
may be unaware that we have 
these committees, below is a 
brief summary of each:
• Election Committee - The 
purpose of this committee is 
to identify candidate eligibil-
ity and conduct the election 
of the Board of Directors 
according to the dictates of 
the Board as described in the 
Bylaws. 
• Master Plan Committee - 
The purpose of this commit-
tee is to discuss and pursue 
the needs of the community 
that were suggested during 
the Master Plan process that 
was completed in 2018. 

LOFS n�lents, ge(read•lffor �e annual

H,OM,E 

!2'rJa coNTEST
2022 • All LOFS homes are eligible.

• Exterior decorations only will be judged.
• All holiday adornments (any religion persuasion) will be considered.
• Judging will be underway beginning Friday, December 9th and 
conclude Friday, December 16th.
• The judge's decisions are final.

First Prize: $100 LOFS gift certificdte
Second Prize: $75 LOFS gift certificdte
Third Prize: $50 LOFS gift certificdte
Fourth Prize: $25 LOFS gift certificdte

Prizes wlll be awarded prior to Christmas Eve. Winners will also receive their own 
"15 Minutes of Fame". The prize-winning homes will be featured in the Seasonal. 

• If you would like to nominate a home you think deserves consideration please call the 
POA Office at 988-2581 by noon on Friday, December 9th 

POA Board looking for 
Committee Members

The Lakes of the Four 
Seasons Volunteer Fire Force 
will be running their 15th 
Annual Stop, Drop and Donate 
on Saturday, December 3 from 
9 a.m. until 2 p.m.

The program was born in 
December of 2008 during the 
Christmas season when our 
Fire Chief received a call that 
one of our local pantries was 
almost empty. We have con-
tinued this tradition every year 
since and have added multiple 
subdivisions along the way.

This year after the over-
whelming success of our 
modification last year, we are 
going to have both counties 
drop off their donations at 

Station 3500 (745 W, 275 S 
Hebron, IN 46341) from 9 
a.m. until 2 p.m. on Saturday, 
December 3, where you can 
visit with the Grinch, Cindy 
Lou Who or Santa as you 
drop off your donations. 

You can also mail or drop 
off a check to 745 W, 275 
S Hebron, IN 46341 or use 
Paypal if you want to make 
a monetary donation for Stop 
Drop & Donate. Paypal: 
Fundrasing@lofsfire.com. 
Please put in the comments 
‘STOP DROP DONATE’.

All donations will be taken 
to the respective food pantry 
(either Lake County or Porter 
County) to benefit less fortu-

nate families in the communi-
ties the fire department serves.

If you would like to help 
serve your community, the 
Lakes of the Four Seasons 
Volunteer Fire Force is current-
ly recruiting new and experi-

enced volunteer firefighters. 
For information about how to 
apply, visit www.lofsfire.com

Questions? Feel free to 
message us directly, or call us 
at 219-662-7576 Ext # 7 for 
Fundraising.

LOFS Fire Force conducting annual ‘Stop, 
Drop, and Donate on Saturday, December 3

Board sets public POA budget meetingsLOFS Fundraising Committee Presents
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Community
Manager

Market swings making you uneasy? 
Let's talk.

By Rick Cleveland, 
Community Manager

The POA Board of 
Directors will hold a regular 
POA meeting on Monday, 
December 12 with the pre-
sentation of the 2023-24 
preliminary budget to follow 
afterwards. The meeting will 
take place at 7:30 p.m. in 
the Seasons Lakehouse ball-
room. The second meeting 
with the proposed budget 
will be presented on January 

9, 2023 with the approval of 
the budget on January 23, 
2023. The board encourag-
es residents’ input, so they 
can assure that the upcom-
ing year is supported for the 
needs of the community.

Leaf collections will con-
tinue until December 14 or 
until the weather makes it 
too difficult to do so. The 
leaf vacs cannot suck up fro-
zen leaf piles. This is a large 
task for the residents and the 

Operations Department to at-
tend to every year and I want 
to commend everyone for the 
job you do. Every leaf col-
lected is one more leaf that 
won’t accumulate into the 
lakes, swales, and culverts. 
DO NOT BLOW LEAVES 
INTO ANY OF THE LAKES!

Branch collections have 
been completed for the year 
so please refrain from plac-
ing branches out after the 
normal collection times.

The only other time the 
Operations Department 
will collect branches from 
property owners beyond the 
normal collection time is if 

a storm event has knocked 
branches off of your tree. If 
you do have branches need-
ing collection after a storm 
event please contact the 
Operations Department at 
219-988-4461.

You must contact a con-
tractor to remove your 
branches or trees from your 
property for all other reasons. 
You also have the option to 
bring your branches to the 
Operations facility at 3861 
Kingsway Drive during nor-
mal operating hours.

Live Christmas trees 
will be collected by the 
Operations department start-

ing Monday, January 2 until 
Friday, January 13. Please re-
move all decorations before 
placing them on your road 
berm for collection.

The Operations 
Department has been mark-
ing the roadway curves and 
critical areas with painted 
stakes before the ground 
freezes so they can efficient-
ly plow the roads, cul-de-
sacs, and parking lots in case 
of snow. The trucks will be 
prepared and awaiting our 
first big snow. I would like 
to remind residents to please 
not push or blow snow onto 
the roads as this only creates 

a dangerous situation for 
those driving. 
STAY OFF THE ICE

Please stay off the ice and 
please keep an eye on any-
one that you may see walk-
ing around or on the ice, in-
cluding animals. Please con-
tact the Security Department 
to inform them when you see 
anyone walking on the ice.

The POA office will be 
closed the week of December 
26 for the holidays and will 
reopen on Monday, January 
2, 2023.

I want to wish everyone a 
very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year!

‘Inside the Gates’ with the LOFS Security Department
December has arrived 

along with the colder tem-
peratures. The leaves are 
gone from the trees but there 
is still beauty to be found, 
like a fresh snowfall and 
beautifully decorated houses 
and yards in the community. 
When you get the opportu-

nity, take the time to drive 
around the community after 
dark to appreciate all the hard 
work.

Now that winter is here, 
there should not be any ve-
hicles parking on the berms 
or in the street. They need to 
be kept clear, so they don’t 
interfere with the Operations 
Department when they are 
plowing the roads. No one 
wants to see a vehicle get 
damaged because it was 
parked where it shouldn’t be 
parked.

If you are having guests 
and you leave a vehicle at 
one of the Four Seasons 
parks due to there not being 
enough room in your drive-
way, be sure to contact the 
Security Department. You 
will need to let them know 
how long the vehicle will 
be there, a description of the 
vehicle, and your name and 
contact information. Parking 
at the parks is for special cir-
cumstances only, not to be 
done on a regular basis.

Now that the weather is 

cold, please pay extra at-
tention to your pets. Do not 
leave them outdoors for long 
periods of time. Be sure they 
have shelter, food and water. 
If they start barking, please 
bring them indoors. Security 
receives many calls about 
dogs barking because they 
were left out in the cold.

Many of our residents 
know how long the lines are 
to come into the communi-
ty on the holidays. Please 
advise your guests that are 
coming in on Christmas Eve 
and Christmas Day to have 
your address ready when 
they pull up to the window 
to sign in. Being unprepared 
is one of the things that con-
tributes to the long lines. 
The Dispatchers along with 
the people waiting in line 
appreciate anything that can 
be done to make the line go 
faster.

Last of all, the employees 
of the Security Department 
would like to wish everyone 
a safe, healthy and happy 
holiday season.

By Mary Cavallini
The end of another year…

already! Each October at our 
annual meeting, committee 
chairs report. Their efforts are 
always impressive, and we 
thank them all:
• JoEllen Simoni, President, 
Hospitality and Trunk or 
Treat 
• Mary Grveles, Treasurer, 
Calling, Ways and Means, 
Membership, Nominating 
and Lake House Christmas 

Decorating
• Pat German Vice President, 
Programs
• Kathy Mlodecki Projects 
and Name Tags
• Roxanne Myers, Day 
Trippers
• Diane Warren, Yard of the 
Month and Halloween House 
Contest 
• Carol Jeslis, Sunshine
• Sherry Gasparovic, 
Christmas Lunch
• Mary Cavallini, Publicity

• 19th Hole Christmas 
Decorating - Sharon 
Chelbeck/Pat German 
• Special nod to Wanda Riser 
who takes beautiful pictures 
at our events with a real 
camera!

While we’re saying thank 
you, we must acknowledge 
the POA maintenance men 
who are always so very ac-
commodating. Thank you, 
gentlemen.

In October we wel-
comed two new members: 
Judy Reynolds and Barb 
Timberland.

Have a wonderful holiday 
season.

 
 

Flowers and Friends Painting Fundraiser 
 

Thursday, May 13, 6:30 to 9:30 p.m., at the Seasons Lakehouse 
 

Mary Stang will be our instructor. All supplies provided. 
 

Cocktails always available from Lakehouse Lounge. 
 

Tickets:  $35 Each. 
 

45 Person Limit. 
 

Reservations or questions call JoEllen Simoni 708-670-1162 
 

 

 

House and 
Garden Club
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           (219) 661-5085 

Kessler Family Dental And  Associates  
Serving the Community for Over 30 Years 

Now Offering 

• Many New Services  
• Sedation Dentistry 
• Cosmetic Dentistry 
• Family Dentistry 
• New Extended Hours  

FREE CONSULTATIONS • FREE SECOND OPINIONS  

9161 E. 109th Ave.  Crown Point  (Located in the Four Seasons Plaza) 

Dr. Eric 
Compton

Dr. Maya 
Gendlin

FREE CONSULTATIONS • FREE SECOND OPINIONS

Implant Dentistry
Sedation Dentistry
Cosmetic Dentistry

Family Dentistry
New Extended Hours

Dr. Eli 
Macis

Voted “Best in the Region” 7 Years in a Row!

Dr. Elias Macis     Dr. Eric Compton
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Kessler Family Dental And  Associates  
Serving the Community for Over 30 Years 

Now Offering 

• Many New Services  
• Sedation Dentistry 
• Cosmetic Dentistry 
• Family Dentistry 
• New Extended Hours  

FREE CONSULTATIONS • FREE SECOND OPINIONS  

9161 E. 109th Ave.  Crown Point  (Located in the Four Seasons Plaza) 

Dr. Eric 
Compton

Dr. Maya 
Gendlin

FREE CONSULTATIONS • FREE SECOND OPINIONS

Implant Dentistry
Sedation Dentistry
Cosmetic Dentistry

Family Dentistry
New Extended Hours

Dr. Eli 
Macis

Voted “Best in the Region” 7 Years in a Row!

• Implant Dentistry
• Sedation Dentistry
• Cosmetic Dentistry

• Family Dentistry
• Emergency Dentistry
• New Extended Hours

Kessler Family Dental
And Associates

Serving the Community for Over 30 Years

I WISH YOU ALL A SAFE AND ENJOYABLE CHRISTMAS 
AND A PROSPEROUS AND HEALTHY 2023

• Build Your New Home on this 1.8-acre
parcel in Yellowstone Subdivision
• Conveniently Located Between Val-
paraiso and Hebron!
• Not Far From Porter Township 
Schools.
• Call for More Information!

• 786 Cirque Drive
• Falling Waters Subdivision
• Beautiful Waterfront Ranch Home 
• Finished Daylight Basement
• 5 Bedrooms, 3 Baths,
  Spacious Living Area and more!

• 1480 Happy Valley Road in LOFS
• 3 Bedroom 3 Bath Ranch Home
• On the 7th Hole of LOFS Golf Course!
• Adjacent Vacant Lot Included!
• Estate Sale Sold “As Is”
• Must See!

UNDER CONTRACT

UNDER CONTRACT

By Walt 
Pluchinsky, 
LOFS Historical 
Society
(Part 1 of 3)

Readers of this column 
may recall a series of articles 
about the early days in Porter 
Township, as taken from an 
old library book published 
in 1882. We turn our atten-
tion to the early people of 
Winfield Township and their 
activities, as taken from that 
book.

The first permanent settler 
in what would be Winfield 
Township was Jeremy Hixon, 
who located a claim about 
April 1, 1835, which at that 

time was Center Township, 
one of only three townships 
in Lake County. For some 
time, there was no houses 
nearer than five miles of his. 
He and his family camped in 
a wagon while building a log 
hut for a home.

Winfield Township was 
formed in 1843 from a por-
tion of Center Township, 
and elections were to be 
held at the home of George 
Woodbridge. In 1844, the 
west tier of the township 
was placed back into Center 
Township, and three south-
west sections were assigned 
to Eagle Creek Township. 
Jeremy Hixon is credited 

with naming the new town-
ship in honor of Winfield 
Scott, an early military gen-
eral.

Early settlers of the new 
township included William 
Nichols, William Roe, and 
Jesse Roby. The latter was a 
pioneer carpenter and hunt-
er. His skill in log house 
building was equaled only 
by his accuracy as a marks-
man. It was said that he shot 
as many as twenty deer be-
fore he stopped to skin one. 
Somewhat later, newer ar-
rivals included Major Jack 
Downing, John Lindsey, 
James Corbin, and Miles 
Mattox, followed by William 

Clark, Asahel Gregg, Simeon 
Gordon, and William Welch, 
among others.

Quite a large number of 
settlers followed, and the log 
huts grew among the groves 
of trees. On a calm morning, 
the smoke from many stick 
and mortar chimneys curled 
up from among the thinned 
out trees. Most early set-
tlers of the township came 
from Ohio, Pennsylvania, 
and New York. Some came 
from Canada, England, 
Scotland, Ireland, Germany 
and France.

The Potawatomi Indians 
remained in the township 
for several years after the 

white settlement. It was said 
that Lorne, a son of Jeremy 
Hixon, and a number of boys, 
and it is supposed, girls, too, 
used to play with the little 
Potawatomi papooses, and 
learned the Indian language. 
There were several Indian 
mounds near the house of 
Jeremy Hixon, but the plow 
aided by the weather had 
obliterated them. Numerous 
arrow heads, stone axes, 
and other Indian implements 
have been found in the area.

The early pioneers had 
obvious hardships. Michigan 
City was the nearest trading 
post and post office in 1835 
and for some years after. 

The nearest grist mill was 
at Scott’s, some five miles 
further. Trips to these plac-
es were usually made by ox 
teams, also used for plow-
ing. One man usually made a 
trip of several days to a mill 
or trading point, which also 
included assistance for his 
neighbors, and they in return 
reciprocated. One doctor re-
sided in the township in its 
early days.

In two future articles, we’ll 
describe some early inter-
esting events in Winfield 
Township and biographies of 
certain prominent citizens of 
that time. Stay tuned!

An old book reveals interesting finds about our region and its settlers

Operations Department

By Roy Green, Operations 
Director
A reminder about LOFS 
snow removal procedures

The Lakes of the Four 
Seasons Operations Depart-
ment wants residents to be 
cautious and prepared during 
the winter season. The de-
partment’s snow removal 
procedures are as follows:
• Plow and salt trucks are 
used when the conditions 
deem it necessary. The 
Security Department is to 
contact the on-call mainte-
nance personnel of bad road 
conditions during off hours 
between the hours of 4 p.m. 

and 7:30 a.m. weekdays, on 
weekends and holidays.
• Plowing will continue until 
midnight and begin again at 
4 a.m. on weekdays.
Priorities
• Front Entrance, N.L.S.D., 
117th Ave. Automated 
Entrance, Kingsway Dr., 
W.L.S.D., Porter County 
Automated Entrance, Four 
Seasons Parkway.
• Forest Lane, Sunnyslope 
Dr., E.L.S.D., Green Valley 
Dr., Hidden Valley Dr.
• All remaining roads.
• Cul-de-sacs, Seasons 
Lakehouse parking lots and 
19th Hole parking lots.

• Seasons Lakehouse side-
walks and 19th Hole side-
walks.
   The Lakes of the Four 
Seasons Operations Depart-
ment and employees will 
not be held responsible for 
any damages to mailboxes 
or stands that are already in 
disrepair.

The Operations Depart-
ment requests the following 
from drivers and residents:
• Yield the right of way to 
the plow and salt trucks for 
your safety and the opera-
tor’s safety.
• Vehicles must not be 
parked on or along road-
ways and cul-de-sacs. The 
Operations Department 
needs as much open area as 
possible to place the snow 

and to maneuver through the 
narrow roadways.
• Please do not put snow 
from your driveway into the 
streets. Frozen snow piles 
when hit with the plow, 
could force plow trucks into 
oncoming traffic. 
• Place the snow on the left 
side (downstream of road 
traffic) of your driveway as 
you face it.

Since early summer, KV 
REMC has been working on 
updating our mapping system 
to continue providing the best 
service and outage response 
time for our membership.

We have contracted with 
Global Mapping Solutions 
(GMS) to complete this proj-
ect.

The GMS crews will begin 
working in the LOFS area 

in the coming weeks. Their 
task will involve taking a 
physical inventory of each 
pole, transformer, etc., on 
the system. Crews will be in 
vehicles marked with the KV 
REMC logo and be seen us-
ing trucks, on foot, or ATVs 
to access equipment. 

If you have any questions, 
please contact KV REMC at 
800-552-2622. 

A reminder from REMC; Your 
electric service provider

St. Mary Medical Center 
is seeking volunteers 16 and 
older who have a passion for 
helping others.

Volunteers are needed to 
greet, escort and/or trans-
port patients and visitors at 
the Hobart hospital, 1500 S. 
Lake Park Ave. A commit-

ment of one four-hour shift 
per week is required, as well 
as the ability to work well as 
a team. Training will be pro-
vided. Weekend shifts also 
are available and are great for 
students needing more than 
20 service hours.

For more information on 

how you can make a differ-
ence as a volunteer, contact 
the Department of Volunteer 
Services at 219-947-6011. 
All safety protocols are being 
observed, and masks will be 
provided as needed.

St. Mary Medical Center in Hobart is looking for volunteers
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 
 
POA Office Hours 
Monday to Friday  
9 am— 4 pm 

 
 

  
 

  
  
  

1 
  

2 
  

3 
Fire Force Taking  
Donations from 
9 am—2 pm 
@ Station 3500  
Seasons Lakehouse 
Closed to Public 

4 
Brunch 10am—1pm 
@ Seasons Lakehouse 
 
Lions Christmas with 
Santa 1– 3pm at the  

5 
  

6 
 
 
 

7 
 
 
 
 

8 
 
 House & Garden 
Club Christmas 
Luncheon—Noon at 
Seasons Lakehouse  

9 
 
 
Judging begins for  
Holiday House  
Decorating Contest 

10 
Ugly Sweater  
Christmas Party at 
The 19th Hole with  
Entertainment by  
Party Foul 8-11 pm 

11 
 
 
 
Brunch 10am—1pm 
@ Seasons Lakehouse 

12 
 
POA Public Board 
Meeting @ 7:30 pm 
with Budget  
Presentation to Follow 

13 
 
  

14 
 
 
 
Lions Meeting 6 pm  
@ Seasons Lakehouse 

15 
 
 
Keen– Agers  
Luncheon Noon at 
Seasons Lakehouse 

16 
 
Judging ends  
tonight for  
Holiday House  
Decorating Contest 

17 
 
 
Seasons Lakehouse 
Restaurant Closed 
for Private Event 

18 
 
 
  
Brunch 10am—1pm 
@ Seasons Lakehouse 

19 
  

20 
 
 
Huge Sale at  
LOFS Golf Shop   
Ends Today 

21 
 
 
 
 

22 
 
 

23 
 
 

24 
 
Christmas Eve 
 
 
Restaurants Closed 

25 
 
 
Christmas 
 
 
Restaurants Closed 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
POA Office Closed 

27 
 
 
 
 
 
POA Office Closed 

28 
 
 
POA Office Closed 
 
Lions Meeting 6 pm  
@ Seasons Lakehouse 

29 
 
 
 
 
 
POA Office Closed 

30 
 
 
 
 
 
POA Office Closed 

31 
New Years Eve  
Party Sponsored by 
Fundraisers at the 
Seasons Lakehouse 
Restaurant will be 
Closed to the Public 

POA - December 2022 

Keenagers

The Keen-Agers will 
be having their December 
(Christmas) meeting on 
the 15th at the Seasons 
Lakehouse. Bar opens at 
noon with a delicious steak/
ham luncheon being served at 
1 p.m. Entertainment sched-
uled for 2 p.m. will be the re-
nowned singer from Chicago 
Peter Oprisko who has won 
performer of the year many 
times. He is also Tony and 
Jeanettes’s cousin. After a 
short meeting, adjournment 
will be around 3 p.m..

The club is open to any-
one 50 and older, regard-
less of residency. Yearly 
Membership fee is $30, due 
every October, monthly 
Luncheon cost is $20 which 
includes the entertainment 
and a tip. 

Besides the third Thursday 
of the month meetings, ex-
cept for January, the club en-
joys gambling and shopping 
at the Four Winds casino in 
Michigan, January is on the 
agenda, boat cruise buffet on 
the Spirit of Chicago, planned 
for March-April and they 
go on a Diamond Tour Bus 
vacation every September. 
They just returned from 
Niagara this year, next year 
Dollywood-Pigeon Forge is 
being planned.

Call Renate at 219-689-
3408 or email her at will-
renate@yahoo.com to get 
more club details or to make 

a reservation to preview or 
join the club. Please read 
the Seasonal for all their lat-
est info and updates, follow 
them on Facebook to view 
all their photos and videos, 
showing how they make hav-
ing fun affordable.

Thanks to all the Keen-
Agers and Michelle Fuscoe 
and her staff for the great ser-
vice we receive and always 
‘Keeping up with the Keen-
Agers’.
• President, Renate Sahulcik
• Vice-President, Travel 
and Entertainment Director, 
Jeanette Stolarz
• Assistant, Jennifer 
Golembieski
• Treasurer, Pete Maloy
• Secretary, Vileda Maloy
• Email Director, Alcie 
Barcomb
• Caller & Food Director, 
Trudy Perry
• Casino Director, Sue 
Kalinowski
• Facebook Director, Lynda 
Gustafson

Raymond Kenneth Teitsma, 
age 88, of Lakes of the Four 
Seasons, formerly of Battle 
Creek, MI, passed away on 
October 18, 2022. He was a 
graduate of Central Christian 
High School in Grand 
Rapids, MI, Grand Rapids 
Community College, General 
Motors Institute of Design 
Engineering, and worked 
for America Roller Bearing. 
Raymond was an avid boat-

er and a founding member 
of Saugatuck Marine Yacht 
Club where he served as 
commodore from 2001 to 
2002 and held other lead-
ership positions. Raymond 
was also a US Navy veteran 
and a veteran of the Korean 
war. Raymond was preced-
ed in death by his parents, 
Cornelius and Henrietta 
(Lindeman) Teitsma; broth-
er, David Teitsma; and sis-

ters-in-law, Mary and Sung. 
He is survived by his loving 
wife, Diane Cline Teitsma; 
sons: Peter Teitsma, Robert 
(Nancy) Cline; daughters: 
Jennifer (Scott) Bluschke, 
Jodi (Ken) Forgey, and Debi 
Rosenbaum; brothers: Don 
(Connie), Jim, and Philip; sis-
ter-in-law, Joy Black; grand-
children: Rob (Val) Cline, 
Nick Scalf, Cindy Teitsma, 
Mary Teitsma, Nicole 

Weller, Kati Rosenbaum; 
Great-Grandchildren: Izaiah 
Teitsma and Gracelyn Cline. 
A visitation was held on 
Monday, October 24, 2022, 
at Burns Funeral Home & 
Crematory, 10101 Broadway, 
Crown Point, IN. Rev. Tom 
Clark officiating. In lieu of 
flowers, donations may be 
made to the Salvation Army. 
www.burnsfuneral.com

Obituary ~ Raymond Kenneth Teitsma
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3038 Sunrise Drive 
Crown Point, IN • 46307

WE BUY
GOLD

Serving Northwest Indiana for 45 Years
Always buying Coin Collections, Stamp Collections, Old Gold & Silver

On the web: www.knightcoin.com

.999 Fine
3434 Ridge Rd. • Lansing, IL

(708) 895-9339

Knight Coin & Jewelry
237 Main St. • Hobart, IN

(219) 942-4341

Serving Northwest Indiana for 50 Years

Knight Coin & Jewelry
237 Main St. • Hobart, IN

219-942-4341

Email Contact: Lakehouse@lofs.org
CALL 988-2582

Call in or check us out on Facebook for our daily specials!
Text CLUB to 36000 to receive special promotional deals and updates on coming events!

HOURS: Wed-Thurs 4pm-9pm; Fri-Sat 4pm-10pm, Sun 10am-1pm (Closed Mon. & Tues.)

February Specials
Wednesday: 
Salmon and Shrimp Angel Hair Pasta with Tomatoes, Zucchini and Vodka Sauce $17
Moscow Mules $5
Thursday: 
Chopped Sirloin Steak topped with Bleu Cheese and Mushroom Gravy $13
Walk in the Woods $7 (Knob Creek 100 + Lemon Juice + Rosemary Maple Syrup)
Friday: 
Lobster Stuffed Tilapia with Brandy Lobster Sauce $22
House White Wine $5 Glass $20 Bottle
Saturday: 
Lamb Burger with Feta Cheese and Tzatziki $14, Ocean Water $10 (ask server about 
kids version), Zombie Dust, Gumball Head, Anti-Hero, 312, Two-Hearted $3
Sunday: 
Open 10am-1pm Breakfast Menu. $7 for Adults, 1/2 price for kids under 12 and free for 
kids under 5, Bloody Mary $5, Mimosa $4
VALENTINE’S DAY WEEKEND…
Join us for a featured menu February 12th and 13th.  Call Seasons Lakehouse for reservations.

December Specials

Closed to the Public for Private Events: December 3, 17, 31
Call in or check us out on Facebook for our daily specials!
Text LAKEHOUSE to 219-259-3300 to receive special promotional deals and updates on coming events!

Wednesday- Crispy Asian Chicken Wrap $12, The Grinch $8

Thursday- Panko Crusted Walleye with Lemon Tartar Sauce $21   
White Christmas Mojito $9

Friday- Cracked Pepper Beef Tenderloin Medallions over Angel Hair Pasta with Sherry       
Gorgonzola Sauce $29, Santa’s Sangria $9

Saturday- Grilled Red Snapper with Garlic, Lime & Artichoke Heart Butter $24
Snowman Margarita $8

Sunday-Brunch
Christmas Mimosas $6
Peppermint Stick Hot Chocolate $7 (Available in both alcohol & non-alcohol)

SPECIALS…

Hours: Sunday 11 am – 8 pm • Monday 3pm - 9pm  • Tuesday – Saturday 11 am – 9 pm  

988-2282 restmgr@lofs.org

FEBRUARY 
SPECIALS…

Text LOFS to 36000 to join the text 
club and receive special promotional 
deals & updates on coming events.

Monday- 50 Cent Wings (Dine-In Only)  
         $6 Domestic Pitchers
Tuesday- Free Kid’s Meal with Adult Meal,
        $3 Margaritas, $2 Quervo Shots
Wednesday- $10 Stuffed Peppers, $6 Tall Calls
Thursday-$14 Beef Tips, $6 Mules 
Friday- $12 Shrimp or Fish Dinner          
             $2 Domestic Bottles
Saturday- $14 Lake Perch Dinner
                 $6 Flavored Vodkas 
Sunday- $13 Half Slab Ribs, $20 Full Slab      
$13 Buckets, $20 Pizza, Wings & Pitcher Beer 
 

Valentine’s Day 
Special:

$40 Couples Dinner
1 Appetizer, 2 Dinners,

2 Desserts

Text 19HOLE to 833-880-0411 to join the text club and receive special promotional deals & updates on coming events.

restmgr@lofs.org
Hours: Sunday 11am - 8pm • Monday - Thursday 3pm - 9pm 
Friday - Saturday 11am - 9pm

988-2282

ENTERTAINMENT:
December 10th

Ugly Sweater 
Christmas Party! 

Jingling all the way 
with the band

Party Foul! 8-11pm

Monday - $10 One-Topping Pizza,
$6 Domestic Draft Pitchers
Tuesday - $12 Pork Taco Dinner, $3 Negra Modelo
Wednesday - $14 Chicken Pot Pie, $3 Glass of Wine
Thursday - $13 Meatloaf Dinner, $6 Flavored Vodka
Friday - $14 A.Y.C.E. Shrimp or Fish/$16 Combo,
$3 Truly, $5 Long Island
Saturday - $13 Hot Turkey Sandwich, $6 Tall Calls
Sunday - Buy One Get One 1/2 Off Appetizer
$13 Domestic Buckets 

December December 
SpecialsSpecials

The Indiana Family and 
Social Services Admin-
istration’s Division of 
Mental Health and Addiction 
launched a new program to 
support Hoosier youth in 
building a stronger sense of 
self through the ‘Believe in 
You’ campaign. The cam-
paign includes resources 
focusing on specific topics 
and behaviors that have been 
identified as risk areas for al-
cohol and substance misuse, 
such as developing mental 
strength, positive think-
ing, coping techniques, and 
self-control.

Community groups or or-

ganizations that engage with 
youth are invited to consider 
adopting the program and en-
couraging youth to opt-in.

Youth who engage with the 
‘Believe in You’ campaign 
will receive a series of week-
ly text messages that provide 
a mix of verbal and written 
support, education, polls, 
questions and links to a vid-
eo portal. The videos focus 
on specific topics identified 
by Hoosier youth as critical 
points of importance to them 
and their mental wellness, 
including mental wellbeing 
support, inspirational sto-
ries and helpful information 

from mentors, health profes-
sionals, peers and influential 
members of the community.

As an added layer of en-
couragement, youth who take 
the campaign’s challenge to 
have a sponsor to guide them 
through program may be eli-
gible to receive an additional 
incentive. At the end of each 
four-week challenge period, 
participants meet with their 
sponsor to discuss the pro-
gram’s messaging and take-
aways. In exchange, each par-
ticipant may be eligible to re-
ceive a $10 gift card for their 
participation. While having a 
sponsor is encouraged for the 

campaign, it is not required 
for youth to opt-in.

To opt in to the ‘Believe 
in You’ direct message pro-
gram, text BEYOU to 877-
861-6807. 

For additional informa-
tion on how to leverage this 
program in your communi-
ty, contact Amber Becker, 
DMHA Director of Child, 
Youth, and Family Systems, 
at 317-232-8908 to sign up 
for a 30-minute virtual train-
ing session.

Youth who are experienc-
ing a mental health or sub-
stance use crisis can call 988 
for immediate support.

Campaign to support Hoosier youth at-risk for justice 
involvement, substance misuse announced
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BURNSURN
Funeral Home and Crematory

Pre-planning is:
• A gift of love for your family

• Provides you with peace of mind

• Is a compassionate means of 
helping your loved ones during one 
of the most difficult times of life.

Family Owned for 104 YearsOn-Premises 
Crematory

Serving 
Winfield/LOFS 

Since 1985.

CROWN POINT
10101 Broadway

Crown Point
769-0044

HOBART
701 E. 7th Street

Hobart, IN
942-1117

Celebrating Life

BURNS
Funeral Home & Crematory

CROWN POINT • HOBART

Family Owned for 114 Years

 

 

 

LAKES OF THE FOUR SEASONS LIONS CLUB 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS with SANTA 

The LOFS Lions will have Santa Claus ready to greet children from 1:00 – 3:00 Sunday, 
December 4th at the Lakehouse. This is a wonderful photo opportunity plus a time for 
children to let Santa know what they want for Christmas. While waiting in line there will be 
traditional Christmas music to enjoy!  

 

Questions? Contact any LIONS member or one of the chairpersons . . . Lion Gail Armstrong,  
Lion Patti Flores, Lion Jeanette Tithoff or Lion President Yolanda Hernández at 
yher2001@yahoo.com Subject:  Lions Children’s Christmas. 

 

By Past President
Lion Juan Hernández
Four Seasons Lions Keep 
Growing to Serve

The eleven new members 
who have joined the LOFS 
Lions Club since July of this 
fiscal year are learning more 
about serving our communi-
ty. They saw how in July the 
Lions work the 4th of July ac-
tivities and they attended the 
Lions picnic at Sandy Beach. 
In August they volunteered at 
the Annual Lions Golf Outing 
and at our annual Steak Fry.

Besides volunteering, our 
new members joined the 
Lions fun social activities 
held every fourth Wednesday 
of the month. In addition to the 
July picnic, they boarded one 
of three pontoons on our Lions 
Lake Holiday Cruise.

September ushered in the an-
nual White Cane Day at which 
they helped collect over $2,000 
to benefit the blind and visual-
ly impaired. (We are grateful 
to the residents and visitors 
entering and leaving the Four 
Seasons for their generosity!) 
Another autumn service ac-
tivity that our new members 
learned about is the Dictionary 
and Earbud Project in which 
Lions give local 3rd grade stu-
dents dictionaries and earbuds. 

Our newest project, The 
End of Summer Bash, was a 
success for which the new and 
veteran Lions received many 

accolades and some frank ad-
vice on how to make the proj-
ect even greater. At the end of 
that month, we shared fellow-
ship with a potluck dinner.

During our October meet-
ing new and veteran Lions 
approved budget increases 
that benefit all the local food-
banks, local projects, Burn and 
Diabetes Camps, etc. Lions 
also tested preschool students’ 
eyesight through Operation 
Kids Sight. Our last social 
event for the month of October 
included celebrating the 
46th year of the LOFS Lions 
Club Charter being granted 
to us. We had dinner at the 
Lakehouse where we officially 
installed some of our newest 
members and presented the 
Melvin Jones Award.

New and veteran members 
volunteer whatever time they 
can. Under our charter we en-
sure that all funds donated by the 
community are disbursed to ser-
vice activities, keeping none of 
the donated funds for ourselves. 
All LOFS Lions Club members 
answer to the motto “We Serve” 
while creating enduring cama-
raderie and friendship. Join us 
if you are interested. For further 
information check us out on the 
LOFS website, Facebook, or ask 
any Lion member, our member-
ship chair, Lion Linda Kroner, 
or Lion President Yolanda 
Hernández.

Help us keep growing to serve!

Lions Club
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By Doug Weiss,
Golf Course Superintendent

The golf course will re-
main open throughout the 
winter months under the fol-
lowing conditions.
1. No golf can be played 

before 10 a.m.
2. Carts on paths only, no 
passing, no exceptions.
3. Superintendent can close 
the course on any day 
deemed too soft to play.

I would like all who enjoy 

the game to play through-
out the year; however, if 
the above rules cannot be 
followed the course will be 
closed until spring.

By Matthew Meneghetti, 
Director of Golf

The Golf Shop will remain 
open until December 22, 
2022, for Holiday shopping 
and last-minute gifts. The 
hours for the shop will be 
Saturday and Sunday from 9 
a.m. to 3 p.m.; and Tuesday to 
Friday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Times may change depend-
ing on weather forecasts and 
the utilization of the facilities.

For the rest of the season, 

cart path only.
The Golf Shop is current-

ly having a massive sale on 
all balls, clothing, headwear, 
clubs and bags, pretty much 
everything in the shop. Also 
don’t forget we offer gift cer-
tificates, perfect gifts for that 
stocking stuffer.

I also have gift certificates 
available for golf lessons, ½ 
hour private lessons or pack-
age of 4–½ hour private les-
sons.

If it’s snowing and you’re 
unable to golf, visit the in-
door simulator room that is 
open to the public in the low-
er level of the 19th Hole. The 
simulator will be available 
during the 19th Hole restau-
rant hours. Call the 19th Hole 
at 219-988-2282 for reser-
vations. Fees for use of the 
room will be $26 per hour on 
weekdays and $30 per hour 
on weekends.

One final note, the entire 
golf shop staff and I want to 
wish the entire community 
Happy Holidays and a great 
New Year.

SOLDSOLD

LIST WITH LIKAS! SELLING THE FOUR SEASONS LIFESTYLE FOR THE PAST 28 YEARS!

NEW Construction, has over 2200 sq feet. A 4-bedrooms, 2.5 bath, 2 sto-
ry home w/full unfinished basement-roughed for bath & 3 car garage! All 
bedroom’s upstairs - GIANT MAIN SUITE w/ tiled shower w/fiberglass base, 
soaking tub, double sinks &  WALK IN CLOSET w/window. 3 more bedrooms 
share FULL HALL BATH & Laundry room on upper level. The main level fea-
tures a gorgeous BIG KITCHEN, w/42 upper cabinets & granite countertops, 
with walkout to patio. Kitchen is open to the Big Living room $463,737 

$334,898

Call or text todayCall or text today
for new listings!for new listings!

FAST MOVING FAST MOVING 
MARKET!MARKET!

Beautifully updated home located on Serene LAKEFRONT lot in a resort 
style community with loads of amenities. Soaring Open concept with pan-
oramic lake and golf course Views. Upgraded features include laminate 
plank flooring thru-out living,dining & kitchen.New entry door welcoming you 
to big living room with Wood Ceilings, Minka fan, walkout to a wraparound 
deck with awesome views. $559,890

Beautiful updated open concept ranch style home with three bedrooms and 
two baths The main bedroom has Vaulted ceilings, an ensuite with a corner tub 
and separate shower. The home has cathedral ceilings making it open and airy 
and has new frieze carpet, stylish black lighting fixtures and black plumbing 
fixtures. Large fenced yard with shed for extra storage. $194,913

UNDER CONTRACT
UNDER CONTRACT

Beautifully Updated!!! This 3-bedroom, 2 bath home sits on over 1 acre 
of mature wooded land nestled between Crown Point & Valparaiso w/
easy access for commute, dining, shopping and more! Home has been 
Freshly painted and updated throughout & has new vinyl plank flooring & 
frieze carpet.  New SS appliances,  New furnace and A/C in 2021 and Hot 
Water heater in 2022. Big 23’ x 21’ -2.5 car finished garage

Fabulous Custom built Brick 2 Story home with finished walkout basement 
on Lake Holiday! Premium features throughout include Large 2 Story Atrium 
that brings light through the center of the home. The large timber construction 
allows for wide open areas with windows in nearly every direction. Awesome 
Lake Views with 5 sliders on giant living room that walks out to big deck with 
built in entertaining table.Big Kitchen w/ walkouts. 4 Big Bedrooms Plus office 
on upper level all with walkouts to decks $1,199,990

Charming, fully updated 2 Bedroom with 1 Bath, ranch home on a large 
lot. This home is move in ready! Recently updated with fresh paint through-
out, plank style flooring or carpeting throughout the home through the nice 
size bright living room open to the kitchen! The kitchen also received new 
fresh paint, new cabinets, new sink/faucet, new lighting and new granite 
look countertops! Both bedrooms are generously sized with fresh paint, new 
carpeting and fans! The bathroom was updated with tiled tub/shower, ship-
lap, fixtures, lighting, and the vanity with mirror. Laundry room with storage 
cabinets. $149,894

Bilevel home with Lake holiday views has major potential.This 3 bedrooms & 
2 bath, with main level laundry, master bath and big eat in kitchen.  Located 
on a corner lot with lake county schools $249,900

Happy
Holidays!

What does comfort mean to you?
Probably the same thing it means to us! We’re owned and operated 
by LOFS residents, and we want you to be as comfortable as we are! 
Give us a call today -- we’re in the neighborhood!

AAA SERVICES
Heating, Air Conditioning & Plumbing

219-472-8645
Shop location: 7924 Independence Street, Merrillville, IN 46410

www.AAAservicesHVAC.com
Sales • Service • Installation
Over 30 years of experience!

$200 OFF
Installation of New Carrier Furnace

and/or Air Conditioning 
Exclusively for LOFS residents ONLY!

We will meet or beat any competitor’s written estimate. Expires September 30, 2020.

AAA SERVICES HEATING & A/C
219-472-8645

Any Service Call
Exclusively for LOFS residents ONLY!

We will meet or beat any competitor’s written estimate. Expires September 30, 2020.

AAA SERVICES HEATING & A/C
219-472-8645

$20 OFF

Now Also
Offering

Plumbing
Services!

Expires December 31, 2022 Expires  December 31, 2022

 

 

  

Golf
Services

Golf course to remain open throughout the winter months

LOFS’s giving community supports Winfield Food Pantry
The LOFS Fundraising Committee was thrilled to be able to add to the Winfield 
Food Pantry. Thank you to all our October Comedy Night attendees for their 
generous donations to make this happen! Pictured is Barb Graham from the 
Winfield Trustee Department picking up all the food the following morning.

Outdoor storage available in LOFS
The LOFS, POA has an outdoor storage area capable of storing 50 boats, boat 
trailers or personal utility trailers for LOFS property owners only. The fee is 

$15 per linear foot, per year. You may also store your boat or trailer per month. 
Please contact the POA office at 219-988-2581 for more information.


